

Minutes of Meeting held in Cameron Hall on 16th June 2010

Chairman: Mr Gordon Ball

Apologies: Ralph Sprot, Cllr. Elizabeth Riches, Cllr. Mike Scott-Hayward,

David Millar, David Scott, Jennifer Wylie.

Present: Mr Gordon Ball, David Brown, Mr Rob Steven, Mr Dick Bond,

Mr Peter Jerome.

In attendance: Mr John Paul, Mrs. Jennifer Ball, Inspector. Bruce Thomson,

Cllr. Donald MacGregor, Mr Alan Niven.

Minutes: Minutes of the 19th May meeting were proposed by Peter

Jerome, seconded by Rob Steven, approved and signed by the

chairman.

Matters Arising: The death of Vera Baker our well loved former secretary was

reported and our condolences went to Brian who regularly

accompanied Vera to our meetings.

Planning: A planning application 10/00843/FULL has been submitted by

Alan Niven for the renovation and extension of his house at Lathockar. There were no objections from Cameron CC and a letter of support will be sent to Fife Council's Planning

letter of support will be sent to Fife Council's Planning

Department.

Mr Niven did however address a complaint to Cllr MacGregor about the length of time it has taken the Planning Department to advise him about the 15 houses 09/02919/PPP-02 he wants to build at Hillwood near to Johnny Paul's Corner. He said it has taken them 2 years, to now tell him that the application has been recommended for refusal. Cllr. Macgregor advised Mr Niven that he could approach the Planning Review Body via susan.gilbert@fife.gov.uk if he felt the delegated decision was

inappropriate.

The Cameron Community Website will 'go live' on 1st July 2010. Robert Eadie will print the leaflets and we in turn will distribute them to every household in Cameron.

Craigtoun Park is in danger of falling into ruin due to a negative attitude by Fife Council to spend any money on the park. It has not been helped by cuts in the budget and the bus operator Stagecoach withdrawing the 91 bus service to Craigtoun. Inspector Thomson suggested some sort of trust scheme could be set up for all the parks in Fife. This is an idea to be carried forward by our Councillors.

Kingsbarns CC will provide a platform for St Andrews University to launch their proposals to build wind turbines at Upper Kenley. There will be a public viewing on Monday 21st at 5.0pm of plans and photo montages followed by questions and answers at 7.0pm. Gordon will attend and report back on the event.

Lumbo Road leading to Mount Melville, the hedge on the corner by the grey sheds, at the junction of C65 & Q15 roads needs cutting to provide better line of site. It is a safety issue and needs immediate attention, Gordon will follow this up.

Correspondence,

Gordon received a reply from Ofcom regarding the question of interference from turbines on their masts. An answer will be given once the Pittarthie planning application has been submitted and they are contacted as a statutory consultee.

A.O.B.

Members and spouses and visitors with spouses were invited to a lunch time BBQ on Sunday 22nd August at Kinaldy Meadows. The Police have produced a report to help a smooth and safe flow of traffic and provisions for visitors and locals alike during the Open Golf Championship. Information can be obtained on www.fife.police.uk

The Police have launched a Community Involvement pilot scheme in Leven. More information can be found on the police website listed above.

| The next meeting will be on 21st July | |
|---------------------------------------|--|
| The meeting closed at 9.20pm_ | |
| roposed | |
| econded | |
| | |
| igned | |
| | |
| Dated | |